A meeting of the Rogers Re Use Committee was held on September 15,2021 D

IN Attendance: Sue Loo, Doug Brady, Keith Sylvia, Nils Isaksen, Gary Lavalette, Paul Foley, VBeverly Rasmussen, Wayne Hayward and Kevin McLaughlin,

Absent: Gail Isaksen, Lisa Plante

New members Wayne Hayward and Kevin McLaughlin welcomed to committee.

Sue Loo stated the mothball process has been completed and the building has been cleaned out from top to bottom. There is now lighting in the basement. Doug Brady stated ceiling tiles in annex were tested for asbestos including the mastic which both came back negative.

Paul Foley applied for the Real Estate Technical Assistance grant and should hear soon if town gets the grant.

S.M.E.C. is interested in re-engaging in talks with the selectboard to lease the annex. Lengthy discussion took place. Vote taken to discuss with selectboard and passed 4-2. Sue Loo, Doug Brady, Nils Isaksen and Beverly Rasmussen in favor. Wayne Hayward and Kevin McLaughlin opposed.

Suggestion made by Cathy Melanson to have an open house so residents in town could tour the building and see for themselves the overall condition is good.

Committee was in full agreement.

Dates were set Thursday September 30 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 and 4:00 to 6:00. Saturday October 211:00 a.m. to 2:00.

Paul Foley will work on putting together a video of the building.

The BPW will be holding an auction on September 18, 2021 and anything left in the building such as desks, file cabinets etc will be auctioned off.

Next Meeting will be held on Thursday October 7 at 6:30